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One question which arose at the meeting of the Forum on 14 November 2009 was that of 
the separation of manors and other sources of income between bishops and their 
cathedrals.  This was in the context of the Bishop of Salisbury’s possession of the manor of 
Godalming (which included Haslemere in the Middle Ages) and Salisbury Cathedral’s 
possession of the rectory of Godalming (which until the late twelfth or early thirteenth 
century included Chiddingfold and its chapel of Haslemere). 

Further reflection and investigation suggest different patterns for the secular cathedrals 
(served by secular canons) and the monastic cathedrals (served by monks).  In southern 
England, the former group included Salisbury, Chichester and London, while the latter 
included Winchester, Canterbury and Rochester.   

The normal way of supporting secular canons was through prebends (a church or group of 
churches, or other property, from which the income was used to support an individual 
canon, and the congregation of such a church was paid a fixed stipend).  Some prebends 
existed before the Norman Conquest [1], but their number expanded greatly after that [2] 
(not least because absentee canons were useful as clerks for the royal of magnates’ 
households [3], leaving their work in the cathedral to be fulfilled by poorly paid vicars 
choral).  Domesday Book, while not generally concerning itself with church appropriations, 
records a number of cases where lands were held communally by the canons of cathedrals, 
separate from the lands of the bishop, for example in the dioceses of London and 
Chichester [4], and considerably fewer cases where lands were held by individual canons 
[5].  Some of the communal lands were subsequently allocated to individual canons as 
prebends, so that property supporting the communal aspects of the cathedral in the later 
Middle Ages may, in effect, have been a residual.  In other secular cathedrals, the 
separation of the canons’ property from that of the bishop is not apparent in Domesday, 
but the creation of prebends is likely to have seen the separation of sources of income by 
the early to mid twelfth century. 

For the monastic cathedrals, the distinction between the bishops’ and monks’ property is 
rather less clear in Domesday Book.  This records some of the Bishop of Winchester’s vills 
as being allocated to the sustenance of the monks [6], and in Kent the lands of the 
Archbishop of Canterbury are recorded separately from the lands of the archbishop’s 
monks [7].  For these latter vills, the formulation in Domesday suggests that the 
archbishop was still the tenant-in-chief.  On the other hand, the lands of the archbishop’s 
monks were almost all later medieval manors of the cathedral priory [8] (and none became 
manors of the archbishop), suggesting that effective separation had occurred before 
Domesday [9].  Among the archbishop’s manors in Surrey, Cheam was recorded in 
Domesday as being held by the archbishop for the sustenance of the monks [10], but was 
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later split (before 1291) between a manor of the archbishop and a manor of the cathedral 
priory [11], whereas Merstham appeared in Domesday as held by the archbishop for the 
clothing of the monks [12], but the manor later belonged to the cathedral priory and not 
the archbishop [13].  The example of Cheam suggests the process of separation may have 
been more complicated than the pattern in Kent would indicate.  The separation of manors 
between the abbot and monks of major monasteries could also be protracted.  Westminster 
Abbey, for example, did not see final agreement on separation until 1225 [14]. 

Any comments and further information would be most helpful.  Information on the split 
between the two Cheam manors would be of particular interest. 
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